

WEST MICHIGAN CHAPTER

THE ARROWHEAD

Newsletter for the Pontiac Enthusiast

January 2013

REMINDER

It is a new year which means club dues are once again due. If you haven't already sent yours in please send them to Terri Miller whose address you can find on the club application form in this newsletter. If you've had any changes in your information please fill out the application form with the new info and send it with your dues. Thank you.

ALSO

If you have any suggestions for our meetings this year, please send those along as well or call one of the board members. Your ideas and help are very much appreciated.

Have a Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year

Hope to see you in

2013



Help us fill our 2013 schedule.

January 2013

January 8th - Tour of the Holland Board of PublicWorks power plant by Carl Thorwall Meet @ 6:30 @ Culver's on West Shore Dr. in Holland

CHIEF'S CHATTER

Welcome to the new administration, I guess if there is one bright spot to this you can't call me Bidden anymore. I hope you all have had or will have a wonderful Holiday Season and a Happy New Year.

Looking ahead we will try our best to make it an exciting year. But in doing so we need your help. All ideas for cruises and meetings are welcome. We will be having a planning meeting in January to try and put together an agenda for this coming year.

My goal this year is to raise the membership roll, this requires your help. While driving during the past summer months I noticed many older Pontiacs that are not in our club. I'm sure that you also see these cars and we as club members need to talk to the owners and invite then to come and try our club out.

I'd like to express my thanks to last year's president, Bob DeBoer for a job well done.

That's it for now, see you at the January meeting on the 8th, we'll be touring the Board of Public Works in Holland.

Doug T

THE ARROWHEAD

The Preamble

The West Michigan Chapter of the Pontiac-Oakland Club International is dedicated to the ownership and preservation of Pontiacs, all models and years. It is the goal of the chapter to encourage and unite area Pontiac enthusiasts in Chapter sponsored activities and events. The Arrowhead serves as one of the tools to which the Club can fulfill its goals as well as provide information and services to its members.

Club Officers

President	Doug Troost	616-399-1423
Vice President	Carl Thorwall	
Treasurer	Terri Miller	616-875-8069
Secretary	Dan Jensen	517-647-2474
Arrowhead Editor	ElaineVanZytveld	616-284-7939

January 8, 2013 Meeting

Meeting at Culvers in Holland on West Shore Drive at 6PM, if you want to eat before the tour. If you don't care to eat we will be leaving Culvers at 6:45pm and traveling over to The Holland Board of Public Works on Pine Avenue. Carl Thorwall wants us there @ 7PM to start the tour.

Culvers: take U.S. 31 north to Riley turn East on Riley go to first Red Light and turn Right on West Shore Drive until you come to Culvers.

James DeYoung Generating Station at 7:00pm. The address is 64 Pine Ave. Holland, MI 49423. The Operators will be notified of the tour so folks can just drive up to the push button near the gate and you will be let in. Once in the gate keep to the right and you will find the parking lot on the north side. Closed toe shoes and long pants are required for the tour, safety glasses and hardhats will be provided. We will have our normal club meeting at the plant following the tour.

Membership Info

Chapter Dues are to be paid January 1st \$25.00 payable to WMPOCI Please give to Terri Miller at the meeting, or mail them to: Terri Miller 8830 Taylor St. Zeeland, MI 49464

National Dues are YOUR responsibility. You must be a member of the National POCI to be a member of the West Michigan POCI. Log onto www.poci.org for more information or to register

WMPOCI MEMBERSHIP APPLICATION

Name	Spouse	
Address		
City	_ State Zip	
Phone	Email	
Pontiac Owned		
Year	Model	
Style	Motor	
National POCI # (must hav	ve)	
Birthday	Spouse's Birthday	
Anniversary		

\$25.00 Payable to WMPOCI